Minutes – April 18, 2020 – NEMDAA 
Intergroup Council Meeting

The Council Meeting was called to order by Intergroup Council Chair (Chair) at 3:30 PM on April 18th of 2020 via Zoom.  (The meeting was posted on NEMDAA Website and sent out to active council members by email.). 
The Chair opened the meeting with the Serenity Prayer and introductions were made.  In attendance was Chair, Treasurer, Intergroup Representative (IGR) – Monday 12 Step Recovery, IGR – Fallston Early Saturday, IGR – Monday Night Aberdeen (Archives Chair), IGR – Back to Basics, Maryland General Service (MGS) Treatment Chair, MGS Intergroup Liaison, IGR – Happy Hour, IGR – Good News Group (Finance Chair), IGR – Just for Today, IGR – Fundamentally All Is Well.
Chair reviewed voting policies from By-Laws (By-Laws sent out to Active Council Members via email).
Chair reported on focus for April, May and June. Visits to home groups (Zoom) and individuals are continuing.  Several new groups starting with Virtual Meetings;  BYOB (Bring Your Own Belief) is a registered meeting on Tuesdays and will be meeting in Fallston, Hickory Group and Twelve Step Group on Saturdays formed one group for Zoom, Newcomers At Noon, Newcomers Men’s Big Book Study, A Step A Day, Saturday Night in the Cornfields.  IGR Monday 12 Step Group reported on Facebook Page that was helping everyone keep in touch and that they had tried to keep the page “pure” AA.  Chair thanked IGR for his assistance with virtual meetings and newcomers.  Website is still under development and Bulletin is being done in real time, with once a week (Sunday) distribution via email. Chair attended District 28 & 30 April Monthly Meeting (Zoom), District 11 postponed until after General Service Conference.   Delivery and pickup of literature and medallions has continued. All functions (Ways and Means) have been cancelled due to COVID-19.  Functions for July and forward are still scheduled. Office Manager hiring process has been delayed to COVID-19.  Federal/State Income and Property Taxes will be signed and submitted.  Chair working on office volunteer team.  
Chair confirmed that all had received the March Minutes. None one had any questions, or changes.  Motion made to accept minutes, seconded and voted into record unanimously. 
Chair confirmed that all had received March Treasurer’s Reports (2).  Treasurer addressed questions concerning Website charges.  Agreed to recode $83.58 Website Charge 2019.  Expenses of $12.99 3/13 (??), $17.07 3/03 (Web Service??) and $21.09 3/02 (office calendar) to be clarified and recoded.  Motion made to accept report with explanations and recoding, seconded and voted into record unanimously.
Intergroup Office closed on March 23, 2020.  Answering Service has been 24/7.  Phone calls answered, mail being picked up, accounting transactions, and emails being answered by office volunteers.
Chair asked for reports from Standing, Ad Hoc and Ad hoc Committee Chairs.   Answering Service Chair unable to attend, he reported to chair “all is well”.  CPC /PI Chair not in attendance.  Finance Chair (FC) reports committee will meet via zoom in the next two weeks, before next Council Meeting. Chair questioned whether 2021 Budget needs to be started before Council Officer changeover.  FC stated that the incoming panel of officers would address.  Institutions Chair not in attendance.  Ways and Means Chair not in attendance.  Website Chair not in attendance.  Archives Chair reported nothing has changed.  Chair offered to attend any events with Archives once when are off COVID-19 restrictions.
Chair opened meeting to Old Business.  MGS Treatment Chair reported that CARC was well attended via Zoom. He also reported that the General Conference would be meeting virtually, and more information would be available soon.  Chair asked council members for nominations for upcoming elections and explained the elections process (Third Legacy).  MGS Intergroup Liaison was introduced.  She offered information for their monthly meeting.  She also spoke to the Fourth Tradition and voiced the groups concerns about groups still meeting in person and possibly damaging AA as a whole.  She also gave MGS Treasurer contact information for groups interested in starting a Virtual Basket
Chair opened meeting to New Business.  Chair stated that the NEMDAA Office would reopen in accordance with Maryland State Law, Mandates, and Restrictions for COVID-19.  All agreed.  Information for Akron Virtual Meeting was given. 
Chair adjourned meeting at 4:35 PM and closed with the Lord’s Prayer.
